
Ahh… A Relaxing Baseball Game
And A…. LOSS?!?
I  had  a  really  stressful  day  yesterday.   The  kids  went
completely crazy at night – was it a full moon?  I didn’t
check.  Even if that was the case, other little things kept
going  wrong  also.   Little  things  –  things  that  really  
shouldn’t matter.  Except that when those little things are
added up, they equal one bad day.  So I thought I could beat
my stress by looking forward to watching some BASEBALL on TV. 
Yes, that’s right, I said BASEBALL on TV!  And it’s only early
March –  we haven’t even changed the clocks yet!

I just happened to look on tvguide.com yesterday to see if I
could look forward to a new episode of Lost, and I noticed
that my favorite baseball team, the Chicago Cubs, were set to
play their cross-town rivals, the Chicago White Sox and it was
going to actually be on tv in our little corner of NW Ohio! 
Even though it’s only spring training, that brightened my mood
considerably since it’s been MONTHS since I’ve gotten to watch
baseball.  With the way my day was going, I was sure something
would go wrong – the tvguide had made a mistake and we didn’t
get it, Vegas (where the game was played) would disappear into
a sinkhole, something like that.  But 10:00 finally rolled
around, and the game was on!  AND, the teams were putting in
their starters rather than their scrub players, which meant
real, actual baseball to watch!  So I felt better; I relaxed
and sat down to watch the game, and of course, that’s when my 
two middle children (the trouble-makers of the brood these
days) decided to start fighting.  So it wasn’t peaceful, but I
did get to watch the game.  And it was a good game – the Cubs
were down, but then they tied it up, but of course the Sox
came  back  to  win.   A  disappointing  outcome  for  such  an
otherwise great game.  But the good news is, it was only
spring training so who cares  who won!
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After the game I left WGN on the tv, and I was treated to an
episode of the old tv show Alf.  Remember Alf?  It was a
sitcom from the 80’s about a family who discovers an Alien
Life Form (ALF), and takes him in to live with them.  Alf is a
furry  wise-cracking  puppet  with  an  affinity  for  cats  (to
eat!), and the family must keep him secret so he doesn’t get
taken away.  Alf was a huge fad in  the 80’s; there were toys,
lunchboxes, a cartoon spinoff, you name it.  After the Alf
episode,  on  came  the  Steve  Wilkos  show  (he’s  the  former
bodyguard from the Jerry Springer show who now has his own
trashy talk show – I wrote about this in a previous post,
probably because of my disbelief that they would actually give
this guy air time).  And that was my cue to hit the sack for
my lovely 4½ hours sleep.  So far, today has been a little
better, although our trouble-making 4-year-old is at school. 
Tonight I’m looking forward to a brand spankin’ new Office
episode – YIPPEE!  But first I have to get through a few
boring meetings.  Sure hope I don’t doze; I am awfully tired!

Sick Of Winter?
If you’re like me, then you are sick of winter.  I’m sick of
getting snowed in, sick of bundling up the kids, and sick of
the high heating bills.  So even though it’s a very dark type
of humor, I did have to chuckle at this picture of a poor
snowman I received via email; no doubt created by some poor
soul who is a victim of the winter blues:
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And since we’re on the subject of snowmen, I read an article a
few weeks ago with many interesting tidbits about them, so
I’ll share a few.  After all, it’s the least I can do after
sharing such a depressing picture like the one above, right?

– Snowman art is one of the few activities modern man shares
with his earliest ancestors.  The earliest illustration of a
snowman found was made in about 1380, and snow sculpting was a
popular pastime during the Middle Ages.

– In the year 1494, Michelangelo sculpted snow figures in
Florence, Italy.

– In 1999, residents of Bethel, Maine constructed the largest
snowman ever built with 8 million pounds of snow.  They beat



their own record in 2008 using 13 million pounds of snow when
they created Olympia (actually a snowwoman) who stood 122 feet
and one inch tall and could be seen from 4 miles away!  They
used snow skis for her eyelashes, car tires for her lips,
trees for her arms, and kids created her 6-foot nose from
chicken wire and muslin.  Her hand-stitched hat had a 48-foot
circumference.  Here is a picture of Olympia:

So don’t let the winter blues get you down, especially since
us here in the Midwest are having a winter relapse today with
icy  winds  and  snow  flurries  –  yuck!   Get  some  snowman
inspiration, and go out there and try your hand at building
your own winter work of art!  Hurry – the first day of spring
is only a month away – and thank goodness for that!

The preceding blog post contains information obtained from
American Profile magazine.

https://www.americanprofile.com/


I Know Who To Blame For This
Economy
WAL-MART! I can find many ways to blame Wal-Mart for the way
the economy is tanking.  Time for my latest beef about the
place.  We went over there Friday morning because my husband
didn’t have to work until after lunch, and we need an oil
change.  So we thought we’d get the oil change done together
this time, which made me really happy because normally it’s
just me and my two children (ages 2 and 7 mos.) who have to
kill around 2 hours there every 3 months (or sometimes even
more frequently).  If you’re thinking that spending 2 hours at
Wal-Mart with 2 little kids while trying not to spend a lot of
money is both exhausting and frustrating, you aren’t very far
off the mark.  So anyway, Friday I thought I had company for
the oil change, but even so, who wants to spend hours at Wal-
Mart?  When we pulled up, I was pleasantly surprised to see
that there weren’t any cars waiting, so I thought we might
actually be out of there in under an hour – WRONG!  The wait
time they quoted us was an hour and a half!  But we needed the
oil change and were kind of trying to kill time until the area
restaurants would start serving lunch, so we decided to go for
it, especially since they’ve opened an H & R Block in the Wal-
Mart for tax season.  Taxes and an oil change – kill two birds
with one stone, or so we thought…  We get to the other side of
the store where the makeshift H & R Block is, and we find out
it’s not open until 1pm.  So we went back to the Automotive
Department to sign in our car anyway, and that’s when we
discover that an oil change at Wal-Mart is now $30!  That is a
$7.50 increase in price over the last 3 months!  So no taxes
to get done + expensive oil change + long wait = forget it! 
And I will add the fact that Wal-Mart sucks at oil changes. 
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Almost every time I’d come home with the car, it would act
funny or something else would be wrong with it.  Once they
forgot to put the air filter back in, several times they
didn’t replace the wiper fluid when it was checked off on the
to-do list, and a few times I had to go back and have them re-
vacuum the interior of the car because they said they did it
but clearly had not.  Those were the days when oil changes
were still so reasonable in price that we got the full monty
of services, including the vacuuming and the refilling of
fluids – not anymore!

We called other places around town, and we found that Wal-Mart
is now the most expensive AND takes the longest.  But at the
other places you needed an appointment, so we’ll have to wait
until next week – no problem if I don’t have to go back to
Wal-Mart!  Plus I’d rather support the little guy anyway (ever
hear the country music song “Little Man” by Alan Jackson? 
It’s a good one and I highly recommend listening to it if
you’re frustrated about Wal-Mart’s world take-over).  And that
brings me to why I’m blaming Wal-Mart for the awful economy…

They’re putting all the little guys out of business, so there
go the jobs and the competition in the retail world that was
keeping product and services prices reasonable.  Wal-Mart sets
the pricing trends, unfortunately.  Mark my words, as soon as
the little guys in town get wind that Wal-Mart upped their oil
change prices, they will follow suit and you won’t be able to
touch an oil change for under $30.  And worse yet, I read in
the newspaper just yesterday that Wal-Mart is the only retail
place that posted profits for January.  In fact, they’re doing
even better than Wall Street predicted for them, which in this
economy, makes them stand alone in that respect.

The state of our economy is so bad right now that I suppose
it’s not logical to blame just one entity.  But moaning about
Walmart is a good venting tool, and they p*ss me off!



Sick Of Being Sick
The past week and a half in our house has been awful.  It all
came to a head last Friday when our two-year-old got sick in
the car.  Last weekend, when she wasn’t sleeping, she was
throwing up or in the words of Chandler, played by Matthew
Perry on the tv show Friends, “visiting a town a little south
of throwing up…”.  Later in the weekend, her baby brother was
afflicted with the same illness, and now we had huge messes
x2.  Big sister Sammie got it later in the week, but luckily,
the little ones started feeling better.  Add in a snow day and
a couple of weather delays, and our house was chaos for what
seemed like forever.  On top of everything, I had some sort of
extreme fatigue.  I was so worried about it that I even made a
doctor’s appointment and went in, where the doctor ran some
blood tests and even gave me a neck xray since I had a strange
achiness accompanying the fatigue.  I guess it didn’t occur to
me that I could have the same virus that struck down the kids,
mainly because I didn’t have the same (disgusting) symptoms
they had, but I did look up some stuff on the internet in an
attempt to scare diagnose myself.  The good news is, my xrays
and blood tests came back normal (well, I’m actually still
waiting on one of the tests, but it’s Friday and the nurses
are out to lunch and won’t be back until Monday afternoon –
what is that?  Can I have a job like that?), but the tests
that did come back show that there is nothing wrong with my
thyroid  or  my  iron  levels,  both  of  which  I  thought  were
possibilities.  So that’s good…  I guess.  If there was
something wrong with my body chemically, we’d be able to fix
it, and then I’d have the energy I need to keep up with my 4
little kids.  Now that most things came back normal, I don’t
know where to start to feel better…   Although I do feel much
better today, but still no where near normal, and that makes
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me think it might be the illness my kids had after all.  But
it was a bizarrely lengthy version of the stomach flu, and it
will take us weeks (at least!) to catch up on all the work
that didn’t get done in the week and a half of illness, sigh.

My husband had to take off from some of his work so he could
watch the kids while I rested, and especially with all the
laundry we’ve had to do around here, Mt.  Washmore is once
again threatening to take over the second floor of our house. 
All this catching up, and I’m still exhausted…  My husband
seems to think I have sleep apnea, mostly because I snore
often and loudly and I’m always needing more sleep.  I forgot
to bring this up to the doctor, but if I ever get ahold of her
and that last test comes back normal, maybe we can go from
there…  I do seem to need an awful lot of sleep to function. 
Well, anyway, that’s my story – sorry if I grossed anyone out
(especially  body-function-joke-hater  Derek),  but  I  thought
people should know where I’ve been for the last two weeks.  At
least the kids are feeling better – it was beyond sad to see
them crabby, lethargic and not able to keep anything down…  Is
it time for summer yet?!?

Me Want Cookie
Jamiahsh, a fellow blogger friend of mine, had a point when he
noted that it’s been a long time since one of my famous anti-
Walmart posts.  I hate the place, but as a mom of 4, I don’t
have any other options that compare to the time and money I
reluctantly have to admit I save shopping at Walmart.  It’s
just their dirty tricks that drive me crazy, and I’ve ranted
about those long enough – if you’re interested, flip through
my blog posts and search for Walmart.  Right now, I need to
address my most current Walmart disappointment: no more free
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cookies for the kids.

Those of you who have kids know that Walmart used to give out
cookies at the bakery as a sort of rescue for tiresome kids
whose parents are taking too long with their shopping.  I shop
at Walmart once, sometimes twice a week.  It is a familiar
habit for my two-year-old to get her cookie at the bakery
while we shop.  If I’m lucky, it will keep her busy until I
hit the dairy section.  But the other day during my weekly
visit to Walmart, imagine my surprise when the lady in the
bakery said they didn’t have any cookies.  Not only that, she
thinks they won’t have them anymore, ever.  She wasn’t sure
because the lady who usually handles the cookies (?) was on
vacation.  Sounds like a cop-out to me…  I mean, is there
really a lady who regularly handles the cookies?  I think she
just didn’t want to have to tell this angel-face ‘no cookie’:

My daughter actually took it quite well…  of course, I bought
her a pack of donuts instead…  It’s not that I’m a softie, but
I just don’t think it’s fair that a two-year-old should have
to bear the brunt of a mega-company’s policy change.  They
gave cookies every time before this, and she has had to sit in
the shopping cart and be good and do her time, and now all of
a sudden, no cookie?  So I HAD to buy her a replacement treat,
at least for this shopping trip.  Maybe in the future, I’ll
try to prepare her ahead of time or just bring my own treat
from home.  But in the mean time, their little plan worked,
didn’t it?  Lure all the housemoms over to the bakery to get
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free cookies for their kids…  over time, they will grow to
expect it, and then one day, no free cookies will cause them
to pay money for something else for their kids – $CA-CHING$!

I admit it was a nice gesture on Walmart’s part to offer the
free cookies in the first place.  Then again, we do spend
enough over there; they should be able to afford it…  But it
was a nice little perk, and as I said, something for the kids
to look forward to about shopping at Walmart…  But in the end,
it  ended  up  being  just  another  disappointment  from  our
favorite big box retailer.

Our local non-Walmart grocery store still has free cookies for
the kids, AND they’re fresh baked…  If I find more time and
money, maybe I will make it a point to do more of our shopping
over there…

How about your grocery store?  Is it a small mom-and-pop-owned
place or a big box retailer?  Do they give free cookies to the
kids?

This  Town’s  Got  Talent  AND
Faith
I already wrote about our 3D movie-going experience in my
previous post, so I will skip that part of the weekend here,
but  I  neglected  to  mention  the  cool  restaurant  we  found
because I didn’t want to enlarge an already lengthy post…

Friday night after seeing My Bloody Valentine 3D in Maumee
Ohio, a suburb of Toledo, we noticed a restaurant across the
street called Nick’s Cafe who advertises breakfast all day. 
My husband and I are both Eggs Benedict connoisseurs – we
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really appreciate a great-tasting serving of Eggs Benedict,
which is a breakfast dish consisting of English Muffin halves
topped  with  Canadian  bacon,  poached  eggs,  and  a  layer  of
Hollandaise sauce.  In our pre-parenthood days, we explored
the country and sampled various versions of the dish along the
way to our traveler’s goals; whether they were destinations of
business or pleasure.  A requirement of great Eggs Benedict is
homemade Hollandaise sauce, and by ‘homemade’, we (unlike many
of  the  restaurants  we  tried)  don’t  mean  mixed  up  in  the
kitchen from a package.  You need a double boiler to make it,
and good Hollandaise sauce has nothing to do with a powder or
a package.  In all of our travels, we never found anything
that even compares to the Hollandaise sauce at Uptown Cafe in
downtown Arlington Heights, Illinois.  We’ve visited numerous
restaurants in our quest, and we’ve called some of them ahead
of time, but even if you ask if their Hollandaise sauce is
homemade, many will say yes, even if we don’t agree on the
definition of homemade.  Such was the case Friday night at
Nick’s Cafe in Maumee, Ohio.  They said their hollandaise
sauce was homemade on the phone, but oddly, when we arrived,
they wouldn’t let us taste a sample.  That was a first!  Of
the  dozens  of  restaurants  we’ve  visited  in  search  of  the
perfect Eggs Benedict, no restaurant had ever denied us a
sample!  On Friday night, my husband bravely ordered the Eggs
Benedict at Nick’s Cafe without trying the Hollandaise sauce
ahead  of  time,  and  disappointingly,  it  was  of  the  non-
homemade, out-of-the-package variety.  He did say that the
Canadian  bacon  on  the  Eggs  Benedict  was  great,  but  it
unfortunately  cannot  rescue  the  dish  if  it  uses  packaged
Hollandaise.  So negative Eggs Benedict experience aside, the
reason  I  would  highly  recommend  this  place  is  for  their
Mediterranean cuisine.  And regular readers of my blog (and of
those email forward all-about-you quizzes) know that this is
my favorite type of food, therefore I am a huge critic.  But
Nick’s Place in Maumee has excellent gyros, Tzatziki sauce,
and Greek salads.  Gyros are only good when they’re off the
spit and even then, it’s easy for them to taste too salty. 



Not the case at Nick’s Place; if you like Mediterranean food,
I highly recommend their gyros and Greek salads – incredible.

But I must move on to Saturday afternoon, when we took our
kids to see the movie, Hotel for Dogs.  I’ve been waiting for
this movie for months, which is probably why we didn’t want to
cancel our planned outing there on Saturday even though Kid #1
went off her rocker.  Seriously, the kid went berserk and I
was really tempted to give her “the talk”, especially after I
noticed a pimple on her cheek… (well, one of ‘the talks’
anyway – the one about womanly bodily changes – she’s 9 years
old and I would rather we talk about puberty stuff before it
happens to her).  But anyway, she’d probably be mortified if
she knew I was posting this on the internet (what are mothers
for?), so I better get off this tangent…  After the episode
Saturday morning, our oldest really didn’t deserve to go to
the movie, but it’s difficult in a large family to not ‘let
the bad apple spoil the bunch’.  Our younger girls had been
very good all morning, so why keep them (or me!) from going to
the movie?  Our oldest was punished for the tantrum by having
to go without a Kid’s Pack (popcorn, pop, and candy) at the
movies,  and  to  her  credit,  she  was  mature  about  the
consequences of her actions.  However, soon after our arrival
at the movie theater, the tide changed and our 2-year-old
became the problem.  I don’t know why we keep trying to take a
2-year-old  to  the  movie  theater,  but  every  time,  it’s
regrettable.  Actually, it’s been this way since even months
before she turned two…  I guess we keep hoping that one of
these times, she’ll actually settle down enough to enjoy an
entire movie without driving anyone crazy.  So anyway, I’m
trying to keep our 6-month-old busy and quiet while attempting
to watch Hotel For Dogs and not disturb our neighbors, and my
husband is busy with our handful of a 4-year-old, so next
thing we know, our two-year-old is drinking my Mountain Dew. 
Of course she loves it, but even before the Mountain Dew she’s
had a sugar-infused Kid’s Pack, and now she’s practically
bouncing off the walls.  She smiles and announces in a loud
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voice, “I take clothes off!“, so now I’m trying to put my son
back in his car seat so I can stop his sister from stripping
off her clothes right there in the movie theater…  Too late. 
She is down to her diaper by the time I get both hands free,
so my husband covers her with a coat.  For some reason, she’s
willing to wear nothing but a coat and a diaper in the movie
theater, and somehow we make it through the rest of the movie
without having to leave.  So as for Hotel For Dogs, I liked it
(I think – I actually didn’t see much of it)…  it’s a cute,
predictable fun movie, and if you’re a dog lover, there’s
plenty of canine eye candy.

Following the movie, I went to a local talent show based upon
the  popular  “American  Idol”  TV  show.   Some  great  friends
graciously stayed with the kids, and my husband also stayed
home to catch up on the work he missed last week during the 2-
hour-school delay and the school closing we have on Friday and
Monday.  He works from home, and it’s all I can do to keep the
two little ones out of his hair every day – add the older two
to the mix and all Hell breaks loose – any chance of getting
anything productive done flies out the window.  So, a strange
occurrence at the talent show – me, myself, and I for a
change.  I did attend with friends, but it’s not like I would
bother Carol next to me with my philosophies on music or the
tone  of  one’s  voice;  that  would  be  something  to  make  my
husband endure.  And it was bizarre to simply sit back and
listen and watch the show…  For those hours, I had absolutely
not one thing else to do besides enjoy the show…  such a
change of pace for me and much appreciated.  Not that I would
want to experience that all the time, but it was very nice for
one night…

Adding to the relaxation for me was the spiritual tone of the
evening.  I had known the event would be sponsered by a local
church, but I didn’t realize that we, the audience,  would be
praying to both open and to close the show; as well as the
fact that the majority of the acts were religion-themed.  As I



said, for me, it was refreshing and relaxing, but I think they
should properly advertise such a theme if they do this again
next year.  Less open-minded people may have been displeased. 
My dear friend and the entire reason I was a part of this
concert experience in the first place, performed wonderfully
and I was pleasantly surprised to be able to pick out her
voice from the rest of the delightful group with whom she
performed.  Despite my best efforts to vote for them, however,
they didn’t win the competition, and the top prizes went to a
drama group from the church who sponsered the event (!), a
very talented violinist, and a well-known local talent who is
only a Junior in high school but who has already been a
vocalist with the Toledo Opera going on her 3rd year.  Besides
seeing and hearing my friend perform, my favorite part of the
evening was when a boy who was part of the drama group that
won burst into tears.  Their skit was acted out to music, and
it portrayed a young girl being bullyed by ‘temptations’ but
ultimately triumphing over sins and choosing Jesus.  The group
got a standing ovation after they performed and because they
were from the church that sponsored the event, it was no
surprise when they won first prize in the competition, but the
kid asked the crowd, “I just want to know that everyone was
moved – was everyone moved?”  There was applause and verbal
affirmations, and the next thing I knew, the kid had burst
into tears and it slightly reminded me of  the movie Leap of
Faith…  But it was sweet and real, and I was glad to be a part
of  it.   Even  though  the  talent  show  did  a  poor  job  of
advertising the theme of the show; thereby the religion kind
of snuck up on its patrons, it was a welcome and calming
change of pace – at least for this member of the audience. 
And even though I wasn’t aware that I needed it, the evening
restored my faith while proving to me yet again what a great
place it is in Northwest Ohio to raise kids – we have so much
talent and so many opportunites here for our youth!

https://www.imdb.com/title/tt0104695/
https://www.imdb.com/title/tt0104695/


The Unborn Gran Torino
Luckily for us, Tuesday’s date night was not hindered by the
recent barrage of snow in any way.  We ventured to the larger
town nearby to see what all the Golden Globe fuss was about
Clint Eastwood’s latest movie, Gran Torino (they didn’t have
Slumdog Millionaire).  But after the previews and especially
when the movie started, it became painfully obvious that there
was something wrong with the theater’s sound – you couldn’t
hear the dialogue.  My husband went to report it, and all that
did was cause several loud popping noises and lengthy annoying
electronic burps while they tried to fix it.  There were 3
other people in the theater with us, and we all left – seemed
like a movie where you really need to hear what the characters
are saying.  They offered our money back, but that wasn’t
really enough because we had spent $7 on pop and popcorn that
we wouldn’t have bought if we weren’t going to a movie.  The
incredibly flustered but sensible kid working the counter saw
our point, and apparently his manager agreed, so they let us
go into another movie AND get a refund – COOL!  Earlier in the
day, we had been up in the air trying to decide between seeing
Gran Torino and The Unborn anyway, so I guess the choice was
made for us – We only had 20 minutes to kill before a showing
of The Unborn.

The Unborn was just as I expected – a PG13-rated supernatural
horror movie, not quite as good as others in the genre like
The Ring, Shutter, or One Missed Call.  There were some jump-
out-of-your-seat moments in The Unborn, but it was obvious
when they were coming, at least to me.  I don’t want to give
away  too  much  like  an  article  did  that  I  read  in  the
newspaper, so I’ll just say that if you like the supernatural
horror genre, check out The Unborn because it’s entertaining. 
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Back to the newspaper article I read…  seems the little boy
who plays a scary kid in the movie is from the area where I
grew  up,  so  they  featured  him  in  the  suburban  Chicago
newspaper I sometimes like to read online – but they spilled a
major spoiler about the movie at the end of the article!  But
anyway, that’s another thing I enjoyed about The Unborn – it
is set in Chicagoland, so I enjoyed the sweeping overhead
views of the city and some of the familiar sites in suburbia. 
Apparently the screenwriter of The Unborn, David Goyer, has a
fancy for Chicago since he also wrote The Dark Knight which
was filmed in Chicago, although set in Gotham City.  But
anyway, enjoyable movie for what it was – I might have liked
Gran Torino better, but I guess I’ll have to see that one
another time.

And that brings me to the Applebee’s saga.  We don’t really
like Applebee’s.  They try to tell us we belong there, but I
don’t buy it.  Their food seems pricey for what it is, and we
stopped going there when the kids are with us because their
food takes forever to come out (that and the small fortune it
would cost our family of 6 to eat there).  My husband was
given an Applebee’s gift card for serving on the board of a
local  non-profit  agency  (no,  I  am  not  talking  about  the
community theater – did you really have to ask?), which is
really nice of the agency of course.  We got the same gift
card last year, and so back then we decided to give Applebee’s
another chance.  Last year, we got some sort of bland pasta
dish and an appetizer sampler and shared everything, but we
left there hungry AND having to add money to our gift card in
order to cover the check.  Flash forward to now, and we find
ourselves with another gift card.  Time to give Applebee’s
another try, we decided; after all, how bad can it be?  They
have lots of corporate suits overseeing those kinds of places,
so maybe they’ve implemented lots of changes in the past year
to make it a better establishment.  Not the case.  First, our
food took forever to come out.  I had gotten a soup-and-
sandwich combo, and the waitress came to tell me they burnt



the soup and it would be a few minutes while they made a new
one.  My husband wondered if that meant his food was sitting
under a warmer while mine was re-prepared, and his concerns
were legit because when he got his food, the shrimp was cold. 
Not only that, but they had given him the wrong kind of
buffalo wings.  So they apologized, and that’s another thing
about places like Applebee’s that really bug me – the pesty
fake gushy niceness.  I do appreciate a friendly server, but
the people who work at these places are way over the top…  I
will cite an example in the hilarious movie Office Space –
there’s a character in the movie who is Jennifer Aniston’s
coworker at a TGIFriday’s type of place who acts just like
these  people…   annoyingly  and  unrealistically  enthusiastic
about his job – funny stuff, but only in the movies.

So anyway, we’re waiting for my husband’s new wings when the
manager comes out to say that they have now put the wrong
sauce on them, and they’d have to make him yet another order. 
Honestly, what is the cook doing back there?  Again, for the
second time this day (see my Dawn’s Great Idea post), my fears
of starring in a hidden camera show run rampant…  And what has
happened to all the food that they’ve messed up?  From just
our party of 2, they must have had 2 orders of wings and a
bowl  of  soup  all  go  to  waste.   I’ve  often  thought  that
restaurants should have a deal with local homeless shelters,
giving them their leftovers and food mistakes, but I guess
that wouldn’t be considered sanitary.  I wish they’d change
this; something tells me that food is food and many people
would be very grateful for restaurant “leftovers”…

We calculated our bill correctly this time, and we were about
to rid ourselves of the entire giftcard, when the waitress
showed up to tell us that because of all the errors, they were
going to give us the employee discount on the bill.  That was
really really nice of them, but that means we STILL HAVE $
LEFT ON THE GIFTCARD for another trip to Applebee’s!  I told
my husband, maybe we’ll just stop in for a couple drinks

https://www.imdb.com/title/tt0151804/


sometime, but of course, you can’t use a giftcard on drinks,
at least on alcoholic ones, and after trying their flavored
tea yesterday, I won’t be stopping in for any more of that –
yuck!  And in case you’re wondering, both my sandwich and my
soup were virtually tasteless, save for the cheese on top of
the soup – that was really good!

[poll id=”7”]

It’s Cookie Time!
It’s that time of year again – my daughter will be one of
thousands  of  girls  selling  the  yummily  famous  Girl  Scout
cookies.  I’m not selling them online, but rather using my
blog to post info you may need to help you decide how many
boxes of what kinds you’d like to order.  Click here to meet
the cookies.  If you’d like to support the wonderful cause of
Girl Scouts and get some delicious snacks at the same time,
just let me know how many boxes of which flavor you’d like –
they’re $3 per box.  Thanks for your support!

You Delivered My Pizza, But
Please Don’t Watch Me Eat It
We had a great weekend, even though the weather on Sunday was
horrid – so cold my Christmas teddy bear got frozen to the
window!  Friday night was an all-night work session to finish
up the planning and organization of our community theater’s
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awards show, which is where we went Saturday night.  But first
on Saturday afternoon, it was a birthday celebration for our
oldest who turned 9 on Sunday with a MUCH anticipated visit
from family who live out of state.  We had a great time
catching up and watching the kids open their birthday and
Christmas presents, and the kids got to have a sleepover in
the hotel with Grandma, Papa, and Uncle Bud while we went to
the awards show.  The awards show was lots of fun, as always,
and I got to watch 2 very good friends win much-deserved
achievment awards.  Congratulations, guys!

It was lots of fun putting the show together, even if we
didn’t have much time to do so due to last minute notice from
the theater.  It was fun and also rewarding to watch the
individual  skits,  shorts,  songs,  and  awards  presentations
start as ideas on paper and then watch when they came together
as a whole.  It’s also a fun excuse to get everyone together,
and it’s always nice to see long-lost busy friends who are
unable to get together but for this one night.  It might be
fun to produce the awards show again next year, but then
again, I’d love to have my best friend sitting beside me to
watch them because I missed him this year – even though he did
make an excellent host.  If there are a few individuals in the
theater community who have a hard time because they don’t win
awards, then let them have their hard time.  There is talk of
cancelling this awards show, and I would be very sad if that
happened.  It’s definitely a whole ton of fun for most of us,
and I really don’t think we should let a few individuals ruin
it for everyone.  That’s all I’m going to say on the subject
for now, but expect to hear more from me once this very topic
is discussed at the next production board meeting.

Sunday we had major Grandma-let-down, and because we didn’t
want  our  oldest  daughter  to  be  depressed  on  her  actual
birthday,  we  let  her  have  a  friend  sleep  over.   During
football season, we usually set aside Sundays for low-key
stuff,  like  watching  football,  reading  newspapers,  and



blogging, but we always end up with crazy kids so it’s never
exactly low-key.  But I don’t usually cook dinner on Sundays,
and today we ordered pizza.  Five minutes after the pizza was
delivered, we noticed the delivery guy was still parked out
front and that he was standing outside of his car.  Turns out,
he had locked himself out of the car, and so we offered him a
warm  place  to  wait  for  his  ride.   Since  the  temperature
outside has been hovering around 0° all day, with wind chills
near -20°, he gratefully accepted.  And he stood in our front
hall for almost 30 minutes!  If he were outside, he would have
frozen to death.  But it did feel a little awkward eating the
pizza he delivered while he stood there.  We offered him a
seat  in  the  living  room,  but  he  opted  to  stand  in  the
entryway, and I’m kind of glad because at least we were then
eating out of his view.  Our 2-year-old kept asking about “the
pizza guy”, and then he became scary to her – “I scared pizza
guy” – probably cuz he was just standing there, doing nothing,
and she’s never seen anyone do that in our front hall before. 
But finally his ride came, thank goodness, and he left.  I
wonder if he gets paid for the time he was standing in our
house?  I wonder who pays for the gas that was used in his
running car while he was waiting for his ride?  Should we have
offered him some pizza?  It was kind of a weird situation, but
it does make for interesting blog fodder.  Of course it had to
happen on the coldest day of the year – that guy has a new
story to tell!

Francis = MIA
It seems my new pet has gone missing.  Thank goodness I didn’t
end up with something bigger, like a rat or a tortoise or
something I wouldn’t really want crawling around the house
unattended.  But I didn’t see this coming.  If anything, I

https://www.tangents.org/animals/francis-mia/


thought  my  new  ladybug  friend  would  kick  the  bucket.   I
wouldn’t have guessed that he’d vanish.  I don’t think the
kids  got  to  him;  they  wouldn’t  have  been  able  to  keep
something like that a secret for long.  But today when I went
to check on Francis the ladybug he wasn’t in his cage.  And by
the way, the name is after the ladybug in A Bug’s Life, not my
late Grandmother – that would be FrancEs and yes, I still want
a daughter to have that name.

Yesterday at the thrift store I found a bug catcher for a
quarter, so I bought it and put Francis in his new home last
night.  Today when I went to check on him, he’s no where to be
found in the bug catcher.  My husband and I both examined the
lid, and we don’t think he escaped, so my guess is that he’s
hiding in these little pockets in the bug catcher that hold
the screws – people can’t see in them, but they’re ladybug-
sized.  And I think ladybugs hibernate during the winter, so
we might not be hearing from Francis for awhile if he crawled
into one of those holes to hibernate…  Nuts, he had a bunch of
visitors all lined up!


